
From: Art Bjontegard <artbjontegard@gmail.com>
To: Avant, Daviddavant@peba.sc.gov
CC: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 7/12/2013 5:00:37 PM
Subject: Re: Meeting with the Governor

Would it be possible to move it back to 4 or 4:30? I'll be coming in from out of town and 3:00 will be 
calling it very close. Ditto with David's comment; please let us know what you may need and we'll try 
to oblige.
 
Thanks,
 
Art


On Fri, Jul 12, 2013 at 3:11 PM, David Avant <DAvant@peba.sc.gov> wrote:

Christian,

I am available on the August 6th at 3:00.  Let me know if you need anything leading up to the 
meeting.

-David

 

From: Soura, Christian [mailto:ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Friday, July 12, 2013 2:46 PM

To: Art Bjontegard (artbjontegard@gmail.com); David Avant

Subject: Meeting with the Governor

 

                Would you both be able to come meet with the Governor on August 6th at 3PM?

 

I was hoping you could (1) give her a general update on PEBA, (2) give her a sense of what 
kind of impact the plan will have on the General Fund in FY 2014-15, and (3) talk through some of 
the options we might have to contain costs next year.

 

If that time doesn’t work, we can find another.  Thanks.

 

CLS
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Christian L. Soura

Deputy Chief of Staff

 

(803) 543-0792

ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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